From: Peter Moffatt 

To: Martin Sherring 

Sent: Wednesday, January 11, 2017 2:10 PM

Subject: Re: HEN latest

Martin,

.  .  .  .  .  . 

With regard to HEN, .  .  .   when I became aware of its existence, I merely made use of the weekly 'Hen Feed' and HEN's quarterly newsletters as a source of information about community and environmental groups and activities which I could publicise on the TBI website, and in return signed up HEN to the TBI newsletter.

I was disappointed when HEN's activities came to a halt as a result of the withdrawal of funding by Highland Council, and I emailed directors about the situation on 31 March 2016.  The possibility of TBI providing some financial support to HEN was discussed at the Admin meeting on 14 April, and it was agreed that you should liase with Vanessa with a view to finding out from HEN what their future plans were and how TBI might be able to help.  At the Admin meeting on 2 June it was minuted under 'matters arising' that

Alison Craig of Home Energy Scotland promised to liaise with TBI on Environmental Issues once the consequences of HEN’s changed funding had been explored further.
This is more or less what has happened, except that I took the initiative in contacting Alison, largely because I had set up a small standing order payment to HEN in response to their funding appeal, and wanted to know what was happening to the money.

If I were to make a proposal, it would be that we continue to exchange information with HEN via newsletters and the 'Hen Feed' if it is revived, that we look into the possibility of providing what they describe as 'user-generated content' on their proposed new website, and also, now we know what their plans are, re-consider the possibility of making a modest financial contribution - say up to £100.

Peter.

From: Alison Craig <alison.craig@hi.homeenergyscotland.org>

To: Peter Moffatt (mail@pmoffatt.net) <mail@pmoffatt.net>

Sent: 27/12/2016 14:08:58

Subject: HEN latest



Hi Peter
 
Thank you for getting in touch to enquire about HEN.  
 
I think the easiest way to describe the past year for HEN is as ‘transitional’ as we adapted to the loss of regular income from Highland Council which put HEN under some strain. After a difficult period, the HEN Board is now operating cohesively with the valuable support of Caroline Vawdrey who is currently providing her time voluntarily.  
 
I have outlined below the progress we have made defining what HEN aims to achieve and how we will do this, which I trust you will find useful.
 
Many thanks also for your monthly donation. We are particularly grateful that you are supporting HEN at a time when our activities have been very much behind the scenes.
 
Kind regards
Alison.

The essence of HEN
HEN is a network of groups, organisations and individuals delivering environmental projects in the Highlands, with free membership, open to all, which provides opportunity for sharing knowledge together; and enables supporters to make financial and in-kind donations to support HEN’s activities. 
 
Aims
HEN aims to make it easier for communities, small groups and individuals to develop and deliver local environmental projects in the Highlands; and to increase community participation in debates and decision-making concerning
1. •                    biodiversity 

2. •                    land-use

3. •                    climate change 

HEN supports community development and empowerment as it relates to these issues.
 
Objectives
HEN’s key objectives are to 
•             foster and support a sense of community amongst groups and individuals carrying out environmental activities at a local level
•             co-ordinate and enable the sharing of information and expertise 
•             Identify and publicise ways for communities and small groups to contribute to land management, biodiversity and climate change issues, as well as community development and empowerment.
 
Our plan to deliver
Infrastructure: We aim to develop the HEN website to allow it to deliver our objectives, as outlined above, by supporting user-generated content (wiki) as much as possible; and providing opportunity to raise financial donations from our supporters and advertisers. By supporting user-generated content, we aim to tap into the knowledge of the network and keep HEN’s ongoing costs to a minimum.  In order to develop the HEN website, we have drawn up an invitation to tender (ITT) document, now substantially complete which will be finalised during Jan-17 when full cost will be established. We will then approach suitable funders during Feb-17 for funding the development of the HEN website. We are actively seeking potential funders and any assistance here would be appreciated. 
 
Co-ordination: once the HEN website has been redeveloped, we need a HEN co-ordinator(s) to stimulate user-generated content on the website; and to actively share news via the well regarded HEN Feed.  As part of redeveloping the HEN website, we will offer opportunities for raising sustainable income via advertising and on-line donations with the aim to generate sufficient income to subcontract with individual(s) to deliver this function.
 
Project opportunities: with HEN on a sustainable financial footing for delivering key network activities, we will be in a more stable position for seeking opportunities for strengthening the Highland wide environmental network through HEN projects.
 
Alison Craig
Operations Manager
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